Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, December 12, 2008

1:00 - 2:00 pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Evelyn Lord, Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Louis Quindlen, Karolyn van Putten, Tina Vasconcellos, Wandra Williams

 1. Dates for Spr09 were confirmed:  2nd & 4th Fridays of the month.  Jan. 23, Feb. 10 (a Tues. – 12 – 1pm) Feb. 27, March 13, March 27, April 10, April 24, May 8, May22

Next semester Prof. Days are Jan. 13, Feb. 24, and March 23.

- On Jan. 13, we’ll target some problem departments, by invitation. These will not be in the regular Flex Day schedule. Some dept. heads were contacted and were considering this.

- We still wish to have more retreats. Perhaps half days (with food) would bring in  more faculty. There were some comments from the last one, indicating that the event had occurred too late in the semester for action to be considered and taken.  We’ll plan for an earlier date/s.

- We talked about having 3-4 workshops on TaskStream, that Fri. afternoons seemed a good time, but that we should also include another day and an evening for adjunct participation.

- One suggestion was for a 2-hr workshop broken up into the first hour on creating SLOs, rubrics, and the second on how to document their work in TaskStream. We should look ahead to book F170.

- The non instructional side also needed their own workshops on TaskStream and will consult with Cheli and others for design specific to their needs. Their data will mainly be survey driven and they are seeking expertise on effective question building. The student satisfaction surveys should eventually follow the student lifecycle at the college. The LAC feels strongly that we should have input into the questions that go into the CCSSE data. The data is very helpful for accreditation, and is a measure of institutional effectiveness. It’s also published and ranks us. Cheli will address this with Elnora. Tina will check with CCCApply to see if we can get any outcomes to help with the process.

2. Updates:  We still don’t have the full complement of leads. Missing are a lead for a vocational cluster (one of the committee members will take it on if no other can be found), the other half of the Foreign Langusge Cluster, and someone in the student services area. Cheli has met once with the current leads, and one more meeting will be held for orientation. Cheli discussed questions that could arise, new forms, the fee schedule for submissions. Subsequently, leads will meet with Cheli one time/month.

- Cheli appeared at the Deans’ meeting with the VP of Instr., reporting on our progress and telling them that she didn’t mind giving whatever workshops were necessary, but didn’t like, and didn’t feel it was her job to “crack the whip”. Elnora backed her up, requesting that the deans follow up and keep track of their constituencies, giving LAC reports and updates on the work in their division.

- An idea of a syllabus or calendar for Dept. and Program Chairs to prioritize their deadlines, and alert them to deadlines on which to focus, was made, and it was agreed to ask the VP of Instruction to devise one. It was noted that Don (?) was already speaking to Elnora about a similar situation on the student services side.

- Curriculum review is coming up in Fall 09, and it was suggested that it be integrated into the overall process. If we could look at all the CORs, etc. that needed to be updated, then we could alert and target departments needing to go through the process, figure out/acquire a budget for it. Though most agreed that this was a good idea, others pointed out that even after the Self Study was done in March, we still had many other goals to accomplish at the same time, such as setting up CurriCUNET , TaskStream, and hopefully, finding a way for the two softwares to communicate. Therefore, we have to leave ourselves room to realistically approach all the different fronts.
- We discussed continuing the summer institute we’ve held over the last couple of summers. They were very productive and we will plan another to take place just at the end of the Spr semester.
